
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Work location:   Ross Creek – Between Flinders Street East and Tomlins Street, 

Townsville City 

Flyer delivery date:     11 July 2023 

What is happening: 

Townsville City Council is undertaking preliminary investigative works to inform the concept design 

for the proposed City Waterfront Promenade Pedestrian Bridge, between Flinders Street East and 

Tomlins Street. 

Works will take place from Monday 17 July 2023 and are anticipated to take up to one week to 

complete, weather and conditions permitting. 

Works will involve:  

• drilling overwater for geotechnical core testing 

• temporary traffic control to a small section of Plume Street adjacent to the creek 

Residents and businesses near the site may experience an increase in noise during this period. 

Normal work hours are 6am to 6pm Monday to Friday and 6.30am to 6pm on Saturday. In 

exceptional cases, work may be required outside these hours. 

Access to the creek and Yacht Club will be maintained throughout the works.  

About the Project: 

The Waterfront Promenade is a key multi-year city building project identified as part Council’s 

activation of the Townsville Waterfront Priority Development Area. This project is designed to support 

connectivity, enhance and develop public spaces around the water’s edge and facilitate safe and 

accessible pedestrian movement around key inner-city precincts. 

Council is currently focusing its efforts on the remaining links in the Waterfront Promenade in the 

Flinders Street and Tomlins Street areas of the creek (the East End Waterfront Precinct). 

Early investigative works are underway to progress the concept design of these proposed projects. 

Like all major multi-year projects, they are pending appropriate funding, consultation, design and 

relevant approvals. 

Contacting Council: 

Council apologises for any inconvenience caused and appreciates your patience during these works. 

If you have any questions about the works, please contact Council on 13 48 10 (during business 

hours) or email enquiries@townsville.qld.gov.au. 

If contacting Council, ask for your enquiry to be forwarded to Marc Woodhead – General Manager 

Major Projects.   
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